

ATTORNEY GENERAL

NORTH CAROLINA

STATE BUREAU OF INVESTIGATION

DEPARTMENT OF JUSTICE

3320 GARNER ROAD PO BOX 29500 RALEIGH, NC 27626-0500 (919) 662-4500 FAX: (919) 662-4523



ROBIN P. PENDERGRAFT
DIRECTOR

November 20, 2006

North Carolina Senate President *Pro Tempore* Marc Basnight North Carolina House of Representatives Speaker James Black Chairs, Joint Legislative Commission on Governmental Operations

Senator Eleanor Kinnaird Senator John Snow Representative R. Phillip Haire Representative Joe R. Kiser Chairs, Appropriations Subcommittees on Justice and Public Safety

North Carolina General Assembly Raleigh, North Carolina 27601-1096

RE: Report on Use of Federally Forfeited Assets

Dear Members:

The State Bureau of Investigation (SBI) participates in the Equitable Sharing of Federally Forfeited Property Program with the U.S. Department of Justice and the U.S. Department of Treasury. In connection with our participation in this program, we will receive ownership of a 1999 Chevrolet Tahoe. I am reporting to you that the SBI proposes to use this federally forfeited asset in furtherance of our investigative and prosecutorial activities in the area of criminal enforcement.

The SBI is grateful for the availability of forfeiture funds and equipment to meet these needs as we use them to enhance our law enforcement capabilities. Your support of these efforts is appreciated.

Very truly yours

Robin P. Pendergraf

Director

RPP/Iso

cc: Justice and Public Safety Subcommittee

Kristi Hyman, DOJ, Chief of Staff W.E. Weis, Assistant Director Greg McLeod, Legislative Liasion

Nels Roseland, DOJ, Deputy Chief of Staff



